Georgetown Community Preservation Committee

Meeting Minutes

December 10, 2002

Members Present:  Harry LaCortiglia, Open Space Committee; Richard Elliot, Historical Committee; Dan Kostura, Planning Board; Patrick Howard, Parks and Recreation Committee; Peter Burns, Conservation Commission.

Members Absent:  Todd DeLuca, Affordable Housing Task Force; Appointed Representative, Georgetown Housing Authority.

The meeting convened at 7 p.m. in the Town Hall.

Meeting Minutes from November meeting approved, motion by Dick Elliot, seconded by Harry LaCortiglia, Abstention by Peter Burns.

Dick will contact Timelines, Inc., an archaeological research firm, to get an estimate on completing the historic survey previously conducted by the Historical Commission.  An additional 26 historical sites need to be surveyed.  Also interested in getting Brocklebank house onto National Register of Historic Places.  Estimate of about $5K needed for all this.  Other contractors called but none returned the call.

Dick also presented a new project for consideration under the Historic preservation part of the Act, that involves funding the replacement of the roof and siding (shingles) on the Old Schoolhouse.  That building currently stands on the Brocklebank property, was formerly located on Andover Hill near what is now the Georgetown Club.  It is one of 7 original schoolhouses in town.  Rough estimate of about $3K needed for the job.

Rebuilding Together submitted a proposal on November 30 requesting $4K to renovate 4 low to moderate income homes in Georgetown. 

The CPC reviewed a report submitted by Gale Associates (Jim Luker) regarding the level of contamination at the former Automated Connector site on Moulton Street.  That detailed report provided recommendations on potential uses for that property but indicated that the underground contaminants are in the bedrock and difficult or impossible to further remediate, so construction options are limited.  This site was being considered for a skate park.  

Guidance indicates that the Community Preservation Act is being interpreted that land aquired under CP funds must be held by a governing body other than the Town, or a non-profit entity to ensure that those acquired parcels from being designated in the future as something other than open space or other use as intended when purchased. 

Essex County Greenbelt is one such entity that may be suitable for this purpose.  The can also help with costs for land appraisals and surveys but also may request a stipend if asked to act as stewards of acquired properties.  

Dan is in the preliminary negotiation stage for a parcel in town being considered for purchase as open space.  Is discussing with realtors.  Will need about $4,500 for an appraisal.

The CPC discussed logistics for presenting the proposals to the public prior to town meeting to obtain public input and provide a more thorough discussion and background on these proposals that may not be possible at town meeting.  These presentations would be separate from the CPC voting on the proposals.  Possible date for presentations is second Tuesday in March.  Some discussion followed about whether and how to do the presentations, the timing, and preparing warrant articles and other informational documents for spring town meeting, 2003.

The meeting was called adjourned at 9:00 PM.
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